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Faith Connections 

 As I am sure you are aware, there was a meeting last month led by an unofficial 

ÎÙÖÜ×ɯÞÐÛÏÐÕɯÖÜÙɯÊÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌɯÒÕÖÞÕɯÈÚɯɁ3ÙÈËÐÛÐÖÕÈÓɯ,ÌÛÏÖËÐÚÛÚɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ2ÖÜÛÏɯ&ÌÖÙÎÐÈɯ 

 ÕÕÜÈÓɯ"ÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌȭɂɯ(ɯÈÛÛÌÕËÌËɯÛÏÐÚɯÔÌÌÛÐÕÎɯÈÓÖÕÎɯÞÐÛÏɯÚÌÝÌÙÈÓɯÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯÖÍɯÖÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯ

family.  The goal of this meeting was to help churches learn the road ahead for United 

Methodists who believe in a traditional, orthodox, Wesleyan Christianity.  I will utilize 

this article to summarize this meeting and related materials, and lay out a plan for our 

church family.  

 (ɯÏÈËɯÈɯ×ÙÖÍÌÚÚÖÙɯÐÕɯ!ÐÉÓÌɯÊÖÓÓÌÎÌɯÞÏÖɯÚÈÐËɯÛÏÈÛɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ×ÈÚÛÖÙɀÚɯÛÈÚÒɯÐÚɯÛÖɯɁ×ÜÛɯ

ÛÏÌɯÊÖÖÒÐÌÚɯÖÕɯÛÏÌɯÉÖÛÛÖÔɯÚÏÌÓÍȭɂɯɯ(ÕɯÖÛÏÌÙɯÞÖÙËÚȮɯÔÈÒÌɯÎÖÖËɯÛÏÐÕÎÚɯÌÈÚÐÓàɯÈÊÊÌÚÚÐÉÓÌɯÍÖÙɯ

everyone.  I hope this article will help to put the cookies about what is ahead for our 

church family and our annual conference on the bottom shelf so that everyone has access.  

If this article or anything you hear in discussions with fellow members of our church  

family or other United Methodists causes you to have questions, feel free to ask me.  If I 

do not know the answer, I will find someone who does.  I am in regular contact with the 

people who are leading the meetings for Traditional Methodists across our conference and 

they are people I trust. 

 Before I talk about what is next, I want to spend a little time talking about where 

we are now and how we got here.  The United Methodist Church is in a crisis of theology 

ÈÕËɯ!ÐÉÓÐÊÈÓɯÐÕÛÌÙ×ÙÌÛÈÛÐÖÕȭɯɯ(ɯËÖɯÕÖÛɯÜÚÌɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙËɯɁÊÙÐÚÐÚɂɯÓÖÖÚÌÓàɯÖÙɯËÐÚÐÕÎÌÕÜÖÜÚÓàȭɯɯ

There are stories from across the US of conference boards of ordained ministry ordaining 

peole who do not hold our stated doctrines and standards as a denomination.  For  

example, it is not uncommon in some annual conferences (not South Georgia) for  

candidates for ordination to be approved for ordination who do not believe in the Triune 

Godhead, do not believe in the authority of Scripture, and do not believe that Jesus  

actually died on the cross and rose again.  You may have seen in the news earlier this year 

that the Illinois Great Rivers Annual Conference approved a candidate for ordination who 

preaches in drag. 

 Much of this theological crisis has centered around the marriage and clergy roles 

of people who identify as LGBTQI+ (lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, queer, intersex, or 

other sexual identities).  In 1968 the United Methodist Church held its founding General  

Continued on pg. 2 

 

Prayer  

Requests: 
 

Keith Barnes 

Alfred Boyett 

Joel & Danielle  

   Stone 

Jennifer Peavy 

Otto Muñoz 

Donna Deason 

Michelle & Lee Zeigler 

Kristen Ambrose 

Barbara Olsen 

Amelia Boyd 

Colleen Hartman 

Terry Webb 

Larry Gibson 

Beth Holland 

Kayla Alexander 

Linda Johnston 

Patricia Carr 

Tabitha Sikes 

Nancy Sells 

Peggy Rahn 

Jeffrey Smith 

Jorge & Dani Buendia 

Jackey Nease 

Kaycee Kessler 

Robert & Bridget Caldwell 

Tabitha Bacot 

John Hazel 

Sonya Buendia 

Carolyn & Stanley Gisriel 

Matthew Fraser 

Rose Fraser 

Russ Fraser 

James Reinhart 

Jim & Jill Anderson 

Glenn Andrews 

Keith & Jackie Barnes 

Ray & Shirley Causey 

Camilla Corbin 

Keith & Marsha Cornell 

Kathy Fraser 

Jack Green 

Arlene Herndon 

Barbara Heath 

Beth Holland 

RD Jaudon 

Joyce Kelley 

Maxine Oglesby 

LCPL Brisco Olsen 

Donald Quinones 

Mary Rotureau 

James Sapp 

6ÏÈÛɀÚɯ-ÌßÛɯÍÖÙɯ

Traditional Methodist? 

 



Nominations Committee 

October 5th at 6 pm 

October 7th at 6 pm 

All Committee Meeting will be held in the Conference Room. 

"ÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌȭɯɯ(ÕɯƕƝƛƖȮɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÍÐÙÚÛɯ&ÌÕÌÙÈÓɯ"ÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌɯÈÍÛÌÙɯɯÛÏÌɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɀÚɯÍÖÜÕËÐÕÎȮɯÛÏÌɯÍÐÙÚÛɯÓÌÎÐÚÓÈÛÐÖÕɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯ 

ordination of gay clergy was introduced.  These has been a long road for our denomination.  

 Two things have been affirmed at each successive General Conference by the majority of delegates in  

attendance.  First, all people are loved by God and are welcome in our churches.  Second, the LGBTQI+ lifestyle is 

ÖÜÛÚÐËÌɯÖÍɯ&ÖËɀÚɯÉÌÚÛɯÍÖÙɯ×ÌÖ×ÓÌɯÈÕËȮɯÈÚɯÚÜÊÏȮɯÖÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏÌÚɯÈÕËɯÊÓÌÙÎàɯÞÐÓÓɯÕÖÛɯÉÓÌÚÚɯÛÏÌÚÌɯÜÕÐÖÕÚɯÖÙɯ×ÌÙÍÖÙÔɯÛÏÌÚÌɯ

ÔÈÙÙÐÈÎÌÚɯÈÕËɯ×ÌÖ×ÓÌɯÞÏÖɯÈÙÌɯɁÚÌÓÍ-ÈÝÖÞÌËɯÈÕËɯ×ÙÈÊÛÐÊÐÕÎɂɯÛÏÐÚɯÓÐÍÌÚÛàÓÌɯÞÐÓÓɯÕÖÛɯÉÌɯÖÙËÈÐÕÌËɯÈÚɯÊÓÌÙÎàɯÐÕɯÖÜÙɯ

church. 

 Even with such affirmations at each General Conference there are Annual Conferences within our  

connection who continue to violate our covenant together on this and other issues of theological and Biblical  

interpretation import.  All of this came to a head in 2019 at a Called General Conference that was to be the last word 

on the UMC understanding of human sexuality, marriage and ordination.  When the traditional understanding  

received the majority, from the floor of the conference multiple voices were raised in protest and vows of  

disobedience were made public.  Everyone present or viewing online knew the UMC was at an impasse. 

 Following the called  General Conference a group was assembled who represented the spectrum of  

theological viewpoints in the UMC.  The group was mediated by Kenneth Feinberg who is a noted and skilled  

mediator and who donated his time to assist this process.  During the meetings of this group, it was determined that 

the only way forward was to separate.  Those who hold to a traditional understanding of the faith would leave the 

United Methodist Church and those who held a progressive understanding would remain.  Those in the middle 

could choose to remain or leave.  Following the transition period, the United Methodist Book of Discipline will be 

changed to affirm LGBTQI+ ordination and marriage.  The legislation from this agreement that is to be brought to 

&ÌÕÌÙÈÓɯ"ÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌɯÍÖÙɯÈ××ÙÖÝÈÓɯÐÚɯÊÈÓÓɯɁ3ÏÌɯ/ÙÖÛÖÊÖÓɯÍÖÙɯ1ÌÊÖÕÊÐÓÐÈÛÐÖÕɯÈÕËɯ&ÙÈÊÌɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯ2Ì×ÈÙÈÛÐÖÕȭɂɯɯ3ÏÌɯÍÜÓÓɯ

document and other information can be found at gracethroughseparation.com.   

 The General Conference for 2020 did not take place due to the Corona Virus Pandemic and was originally 

rescheduled for the Fall of this year and has been rescheduled again for September 2022.  A final decision as to 

whether that General Conference will take place and whether not it will be an in person meeting or virtual will be 

made by the end of March 2022. 

 This is where we are today.  We are waiting for General Conference to take place so we have a better idea of 

what is ahead.  The Protocol is expected to pass with broad support across the theological perspectives. 

 Before us are three options for the future of our church family.   

 The first option is to remain in a post -separation United Methodist Church with the understanding of the 

changes that will be made to the Book of Discipline with which most among us will not agree.  

 The second option is to disaffiliate from the United Methodist Church.  This would be a decision to become 

ÈÕɯÐÕËÌ×ÌÕËÌÕÛɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÞÏÐÊÏɯÊÖÜÓËɯÕÖÛɯÜÚÌɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙËɯɁ,ÌÛÏÖËÐÚÛɂɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÕÈÔÌɯÖÍɯÖÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏȭɯɯ(ÛɯÞÖÜÓËɯÙÌØÜÐÙÌɯÈɯ

church/charge conference vote.  Under the disaffiliation policy of our annual conference, a decision to disaffiliate 

come with a financial cost.  While the church would be able to leave with all of its property and assets intact, it 

ÞÖÜÓËɯÉÌɯÙÌØÜÐÙÌËɯÛÖɯ×ÈàɯƖɯàÌÈÙÚɯÖÍɯÈ××ÖÙÛÐÖÕÔÌÕÛÚɯÐÕɯÍÜÓÓȮɯÈÕËɯÈÙÙÌÈÙÈÎÌÚɯÖÕɯÊÓÌÙÎàɯ×ÌÕÚÐÖÕÚɯÈÕËɯɁÈɯ×ÙÖɯÙÈÛÈɯÚÏÈÙÌɯ

ÖÍɯÈÕàɯÈÎÎÙÌÎÈÛÌɯÜÕÍÜÕËÌËɯ×ÌÕÚÐÖÕɯÖÉÓÐÎÈÛÐÖÕÚȭɂɯɯ.ÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯÐÚɯÕÖÛɯÐÕɯÈÙÙÌÈÙÚɯÖÕɯ×ÌÕÚÐÖÕÚȭɯɯ,àɯÉÌÚÛɯÊÈÓÊÜÓÈÛÐÖÕÚɯ

would put this cost at between $70,000 and $80,000.  The deadline for disaffiliation is December 31, 2023.  Any 

churches who wish to disaffiliate must make their application to the annual conference prior to April 1, 2023 so the 

ÈÕÕÜÈÓɯÊÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌɯÊÈÕɯÝÖÛÌɯÖÕɯÐÛɯËÜÙÐÕÎɯÐÛɀÚɯ)ÜÕÌɯÔÌÌÛÐÕÎȭɯɯ(ɯËÖɯÕÖÛɯÉÌÓÐÌÝÌɯÛÏÐÚɯÐÚɯÈɯÎÖÖËɯÖ×ÛÐÖÕɯÍÖÙɯÖÜÙɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɯ 

family, not just because of the financial obligations but also because of the benefits of being part of a connected 

church. 

 The third option is to join the new Methodist denomination to be formed following the separation of the 

United Methodist Church.  With the passage of the Protocol, churches and conferences which would not be part of a 

post-separation United Methodist Church could vote to join the new Methodist denomination to be formed without 

any financial obligation for forfeiture of property or assets.  I believe our annual conference will vote to join the new 

Methodist denomination as an annual conference and then local churches would vote to affirm the annual  

conference decision.  I believe this would be the best option for our church family because it keeps us connected 

with fellow South Georgia Methodists.                                                                                                      Continued on page 3. 
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Season of Pentecost 
 

Sunday Worship  
11:00 am 

Rev. J. Michael Finn 
**********  

 

November 7th 
All Saintõs Day 

Communion 

òThe Family of God  ò 

Rev. 7: 9-17; 1 John 3 1-3; 

Matt. 5: 1-12 
 

November 14th 
25th Sunday After Pentecost 

Guest: Bobby Gale 
 

November 21st 
Thanksgiving Sunday 

òGive Thanks to the Lord!ó 

Psalm 95 
 

Season of Advent 
 

November 28th 
1st Sunday in Advent 

òThe Gifts of Christmas: Look for 

the Signs and Be Readyó 

Luke 21: 25-36 

September Stewardship 
 

Monthly 

Total Receipts $22,911.59 

Total Expenses $22,996.81 

Difference ($85.22) 
 

Yearly  

Total Receipts  $185,748.03 

Total Expenses  $189,374.29 

Difference ($3,626.26) 

Music Ministries ~ Ralph Long 
 

{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ тǘƘ ƛǎ !ƭƭ {ŀƛƴǘΩǎ 5ŀȅΦ  ¢ƘŜ /ƘƻƛǊ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ƘŀƴŘōŜƭƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
play. We will honor our saints with the traditional ringing of the bell. 
Sunday, November 14th we will recognized our veterans with a special congregational 

hymn. 
The Journeymen of Praise will have a Christmas Concert on Sunday, December 12th during the  
ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ /ƘŀƴŎŜƭ /ƘƻƛǊ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ /ŀƴǘŀǘŀΣ ά!ǇǇŀƭŀŎƘƛŀƴ {ǇǊƛƴƎΣέ 
on Sunday December 19th during the morning worship service. 
 
Music Ministries: Handbells meets at 6:30 p.m. Chancel Choir meets at 7:30 p.m. Journeymen meets at  
8:45 p.m. 
It is great to have our Chancel Choir singing again on Sundays! Thank you to the choir for contributing 
so much to our worship services! 

Musically Yours, Ralph 

Nominations Committee 

October 5th at 6 pm 

October 7th at 6 pm 

All Committee Meeting will be held in the Conference Room. 

 I plan to have a team in place by the first of the year to discuss these matter 

in more detail, discuss recommendations of the Traditional Methodists of South 

Georgia for next steps and share the fruits of their labors with the church family.  

 Currently the new Methodist denomination to be formed after the Protocol 

×ÈÚÚÌÚɯ&ÌÕÌÙÈÓɯ"ÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌɯÐÚɯÉÌÐÕÎɯÊÈÓÓÌËɯɁ3ÏÌɯ&ÓÖÉÈÓɯ,ÌÛÏÖËÐÚÛɯ"ÏÜÙÊÏȭɂɯɯ3ÏÌÙÌɯÐÚɯ

a draft of Transitional Book of Doctrine and Discipline to transition from UMC to 

&,"ɀÚɯÍÖÜÕËÐÕÎɯ&ÌÕÌÙÈÓɯ"ÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌȭɯɯ3ÏÌÙÌɯÐÚɯÈÓÚÖɯÈɯËÙÈÍÛɯBook of Doctrine and  

Discipline to be used as a starting point for legislation to be presented to the  

ÍÖÜÕËÐÕÎɯ&ÌÕÌÙÈÓɯ"ÖÕÍÌÙÌÕÊÌɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÛÏÌɯÕÌÞɯÊÏÜÙÊÏɀÚɯBook of Discipline.  These items 

and other information about the Global Methodist Church are available at  

globalmethodist.org . 

 I want to give you just a thumbnail of information about the GMC.  To begin 

with, it is important to note that everything that is currently being published about 

the GMC is subject to modification by the founding General Conference of the GMC.  

What we know will not be changed is that the GMC will be a church that is alive and 

exalts Jesus as Savior and relies on the Holy Spirit for its power and inspiration.  The 

GMC will be orthodox, Wesleyan in theology, believe in the authority of Scripture 

and is clear about its doctrine and the mission.  The goals of the folks who are  

working on the founding documents are: to have significantly smaller apportion-

ments to fund a less top-heavy and more streamline organizational structure, place 

as many decisions as possible at the local church level, and have local churches own 

their property outright with no trust clause, among other goals.  At the meeting last 

month we received lots of handouts and copies of these will be available in the 

church office. 

 I know this is a lot of information.  I know that it can be tempting to become 

anxious after reading all of this.  Let me encourage you to make all of this a matter of 

prayer for your regular times of prayer.  Pray for our church family and all who lead 

her as well as those who will be seated on our team to help guide us in the days 

ahead.  Pray for those who are working to help the GMC be launched on the best 

footing.  Pray for the Traditional Methodists of South Georgia as they attempt to 

share information across our Annual Conference.  Pray for God to guide us and 

comfort us during this time of transition.  Pray for the Holy Spirit to fill us and  

empower us for ministry and mission that glorifies Jesus.  Pray that the enemy will 

not get a foothold among us and that we will remain focused on Loving God,  

+ÖÝÐÕÎɯ/ÌÖ×ÓÌȮɯ&ÙÖÞÐÕÎɯ3ÖÎÌÛÏÌÙɯÈÕËɯ,ÖÝÐÕÎɯÍÖÙÞÈÙËɯÛÖɯ&ÖËɀÚɯ&ÓÖÙàȵ 

                                                                        Looking Forward ,   Brother Michael 
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P.S: If you are on FaceBook, I 

encourage you to check out 

ÛÏÌÚÌɯ ×ÈÎÌÚȯɯ Ɂ2ÖÜÛÏɯ &ÌÖÙÎÐÈɯ

Wesleyan Covenant  

 ÚÚÖÊÐÈÛÐÖÕȮɂɯÈÕËɯɁ3ÙÈËÐÛÐÖÕÈÓɯ

,ÌÛÏÖËÐÚÛÚɯÖÍɯ2ÖÜÛÏɯ& ȭɂ 



Meetings this month: 
 

Administrative Council 

?????? 
 

 

Flower Calendar for 2021 
If you like to put flowers in the 

church on Sunday for a special 

day, sign up by the work room 

or call (826-5796) or email 

(info@rinconumc.com) the office.  Thank you to all 

those who have helped!! 

Upcoming dates available:  December 5th & 26th.   

United Methodist Women & United Methodist Men 

November 8th @ 12 pm Eva Oglesby Circle at the Church 

November 11th @ 6:00 pm  Angels of Hope Circle location TBA  

November 4th & 18th @ 10 am ,ÌÕɀÚɯ!ÐÉÓÌɯ2ÛÜËà 

November 4th & 18th @ 11:30 am ,ÌÕɀÚɯ+ÜÕÊÏɯɑɯ,Úȭɯ)ÌÈÕɀÚ 

November 22 @ 6:30 pm ,ÌÕɀÚɯ-ÐÎÏÛɯ.ÜÛɯɑɯ1ÐÓÌàɀÚ 

Church Family, 

If you would be willing to help 

with communion, please  

contact the office at 826-5796 

or info@rinconumc.com. 

Thank you. 

From the Office 
 

If you have something for the 

 newsletter, please remember to get 

the information to the office by the 

15th of the month before. 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS Child 

"It's incredible to see the difference a simple shoebox gift can make in 

the life of a child. They bring the message of unconditional love and 

forgiveness found only in Jesus Christ. There's nothing like seeing how 

one gift can impact the eternal destiny of a child."ᾥFranklin Graham.  
 

Shoeboxes and information sheets are available in the Narthex and  

Social Hall. Please do not tape, wrap or seal the box. A large rubber 

band is included in each box to secure it. If you choose to do several 

boxes, you may write one check to cover the $9 postage per box, and 

place the check or cash in one of your boxes. You may also pay online. 

All shoeboxes MUST have the label taped to the top of the box,  

indicating the age and gender your box is intended for.  

You may return your filled shoebox to the Narthex anytime before  

November 21st. 

The shoeboxes will be BLESSED on SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 21ST.  

If you have any questions, please call Susan Mahany in the church  

office. Thank you for your generous support of this mission every year!  
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Charge Conference 

Sunday, November 14th 

4-6 pm 

At Richmond Hill UMC  
 

All are welcome to attend.  If 

you are planning to go, please 

let the church office know so we 

can provide the appropriate 

number of packets Thank you. 

Church Work Day 

November 6th 

8:30 am ~ 12 pm  
 

All are welcome and encouraged to come help 

maintain our facility.  Contact Bob Cannon if 

you have any questions. 

People of Prayer 

Calling all people of prayer, including you!  Would you like to be more involved in prayer?  Would you like to 

learn more about prayer?  Would you like to participate in a movement of prayer that will benefit you, our 

church family, and our community?  People of Prayer is a new prayer ministry of our church family.  We will 

have our organizational gathering and first time of prayer together on November 30th at 6 pm in the sanctuary.  I 

invite you to come and learn more about this vital ministry of prayer, even if you are unsure about being part of 

a prayer ministry.  We will discuss the basic structure of each gathering.  And we will spend time worshiping and 

praying together.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me .  I look forward to seeing you there as 

we organize to be people of prayer.  Looking Forward, Brother Michael. 

Gifts have been given in memory of Charlie Dukes by Tom & Melody Moore, Tom & Susan Mahany, Betty 

Steese, Ranzie Savage, and Barbara Heath. 

Gifts have been given in memory of LuNeil Neurath by Tom & Melody Moore, Susan Durden, Tom & Susan 

Mahany, JTEKT, Danny & Janice Moody, Lavora Bazemore, Betty Steese, Ranzie Savage, Barbara Heath,  

Derrick & Melody Exley, Julia Triplett, Linda Stansfield, Dale & Susan Oglesby, and Ann Smith.  

Gifts have been given in memory of Annie Oglesby & Linda Gail Neurath by Linda Stansfield. 

Gifts have been given in memory of Andrew Summers by Tom & Susan Mahany and Barbara Heath. 





CONTACT US  
 

Church Office 912-826-5796 

  Hours:  Mon.-Wed, 9 am to 2 pm 

 Thurs. 9 am to 12 pm 

 Friday, Closed 

  Fax Number 912-826-2263 

  E-Mail info@rinconumc.com 
 

Pastor: 

  Michael Finn 912-826-5796 (O) 

  Cell: 478-973-3448 

  E-Mail: pastor@rinconumc.com 
 

Associate Pastor/Minister of Music: 

  Ralph Long 912-826-5796 (O) 

  Cell: 912-667-8332 

  E-mail: Ralph@rinconumc.com 
 

 

On The Web: 
rinconumc.org 

107 Savannah Avenue 

Rincon, GA 31326 

912.826.5796 
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